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LETTER FROM THOMAS B. SMYTH, MD, PRESIDENT AND CEO, AND  
THE HONORABLE FRANCIS X. KELLY, JR., CHAIR OF THE OPERATING BOARD  

Dear Friends, 

As we begin a new year, we first want to give thanks for the many blessings we enjoy. 
Foremost is the privilege of caring for our community in a hospital grounded in the 
Catholic tradition. With a focus on clinical excellence, it is science that guides us but it is 
faith in the Divine that sustains us. We adhere strongly to Jesus’ words in Matthew 19:26:  

“With God all things are possible.” At University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center, 
science and faith are not separate perceptions but rather intertwining ideals, forged 
together to heal the spirit as well as the body.

We are truly blessed by friends who share our vision for holistic healing. Your gifts during 
the past year have allowed us to move forward with programs and services that honor 
our founding Sisters of Saint Francis’ mission of loving service and compassionate care. 
Several of our new initiatives include the dedication of our newly renovated  
Mother Baby Unit, ensuring that our families celebrate the miracle of new life in the  
best of surroundings. We also expanded our St. Clare Medical Outreach program, which 
aids the Hispanic population, to include mental health services. The success of  
Get Your Pink On, our program to raise funds and share information during Breast Cancer 
Awareness Month, was made possible though your kindness. 

Many of our donors are new to UM St. Joseph while others, like John and Norma Cook 
featured on our cover, have been supporting the hospital for many years, confident that the 
care we provide offers something unique: excellent medicine supported by an exceptional 
commitment to caring and “a human touch.” The generosity of our friends has resulted in 
a record-breaking year for our Foundation: $11.47 million was raised to support capital 
and programmatic needs in fiscal year 2017.

Please know that your kind support inspires us to continually reach for greater heights in 
service to our community. We thank each of you for joining with us to realize our vision 
for health care, offered humbly and through the grace of God.

With warmest regards,

Thomas B. Smyth, MD Senator Francis X. Kelly, Jr.
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Michele’s Story
When Dr. Michael Schultz,  
the medical director of the  
Breast Center at St. Joe’s,  
told me that I had breast 
cancer in 2015, I saw only  
one image in my mind: my 
two-year-old son, Aiden. He 
is our ‘miracle child’ and not 

being here to see him grow up is simply not an option.  
I immediately wanted to have a bilateral mastectomy 
and reconstruction. Dr. Schultz understood my laser-
light focus, but insisted we would handle my diagnosis
“the right way,” not “the emotional way.” Only after 
the Cancer Institute’s multidisciplinary committee 
agreed that this surgery was the correct course, did  
we move forward. 

I am a nurse practitioner so I am very familiar with the 
medical world, but when the diagnosis happens to 
you, there is no preparation to handle the multitude of 
feelings that wash over you. It was such a blessing to 
have Dr. Schultz understand and empathize completely 
with what I was feeling. He ensured that I received 
results quickly, was available any time of the day or 
night to speak with me, and, best of all, reassured 
Andrew and me that my type of cancer was highly 
treatable and I would be just fine. 

I went into nursing because of a family friend who 
served as a role model. Her true concern for her patients 
was such a lovely thing to observe and I vowed to take 
care of people with the same loving service. Being 
on the receiving end of this type of care has taught 
me so much more about the power of kindness and 
compassion. It has been a gift that I try to bestow on 
Aiden each and every day. 

Above, Michele Rosenstein and Michael Schultz, MD

Andrew Rosenstein, MD, chief of the 
Department of Gastroenterology 
at UM St. Joseph Medical Center, 
is crystal clear when talking about 
his responsibility as chief of the 
Department of Gastroenterology at 
UM St. Joseph Medical Center. “I’m 
here to see that the patients who 
come to St. Joe’s get the absolute 
finest care that we can provide. That 
means sometimes making hard 
decisions but if it’s in the best interests 
of our patients, I have never hesitated,” 
he says emphatically. 

That dedication to excellence came 
early to Dr. Rosenstein. The son of a 
pediatrician and grandson of world-
renowned psychiatrist Albert Kurland, 
MD, the bar was set high. However, 
Dr. Rosenstein never felt pressured 
by anyone in his family to pursue a 
career in medicine and for this, he is 
grateful. “I planned to be a writer or 
a lawyer,” Dr. Rosenstein says with 
a laugh, but by his sophomore year 
at the University of Rochester, he 
couldn’t resist the lure of the sciences. 

“I am so grateful I had the opportunity 
to pursue a liberal arts education. The 
intellectual dexterity that comes with 
a breadth of education has made me 
a better physician. Science is only 
one part of the equation. You may 
be trained to ask all the right clinical 
questions, but more often the answers 
come from insight and empathy to the 
patients’ non-verbal cues.”

A third-generation graduate of the 
University of Maryland School of 
Medicine, Dr. Rosenstein completed 
his residency and fellowship 
there, planning his career in 
gastroenterology (GI). “GI combines 
my love for clinical intervention and 
the challenge in providing complex 
care when patients present with many 
concurrent symptoms. My brilliant 
mentor from medical school, Steve 
James, told me a physician is defined 
by his difficult cases. He created a 
template for practicing medicine that  
I follow to this day.”

Dr. Rosenstein is equally enthusiastic 
when talking about his family life. 
“I came to fatherhood a bit late in 
life and my wife Michele and I are 
dazzled daily by our five-year old  
son, Aiden. Any free time that I  
have, I want to spend with them.” 
When Dr. Rosenstein supports the 
Foundation by making significant 
gifts, he sees his son. “He is the 
future. I want Aiden to always have 
access to a hospital with a culturally 
caring environment and that takes 
philanthropy. I’ve found that culture at 
St. Joe’s. It’s the reason why I decided 
19 years ago to practice here and 
continues to be a major reason why  
I stay.”

Above, Andrew and Michele Rosenstein 
with their son, Aiden

Quality
of Care
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The Saint Francis of Assisi Chapel at the medical 
center was standing room only on September 14, 
2017, as the expansion and renovation of the 
Mother Baby Unit was dedicated and celebrated.  
UM St. Joseph has always been committed to  
serving families. Bringing new life into the world  
is a particular joy for our staff. 

Funded solely through philanthropy, the capital 
campaign, Building For Our Future, was successful 
because of the hundreds of donors who supported 
the project. We are especially grateful to The 
Honorable Francis X. Kelly, Jr. and Mrs. Janet Kelly 
for their significant cornerstone gift. We are also 
indebted to James P. O’Conor and the Edward V. 
Julio family who made lead gifts, ensuring our new 
families have an experience befitting the miracle of 
new life.

An investment in maternal child health is literally  
an investment in our future. We believe that 
the babies born at UM St. Joseph today will be 
tomorrow’s inspiration for making our world a  
better, safer and more compassionate place to live.

Top center: Tee Kelly and Basharet Aziz, MD 

Top left: The Honorable Francis X. Kelly, Jr. and  
Janet Kelly with their family

Top right: The Honorable Francis X. Kelly, Jr.,  
Sr. Marie Michelle Michel, OSF, Sr. Mary Frances Flood, OSF, 
Thomas Smyth, MD 

Center left: Janet Kelly, Debbie Phelps

Center: Judith Rossiter, MD

Center right: Susie Chung, MD, Brett Jun, MD,  
Mimi Chung, Song Chung, MD, Alice Cootauco, MD

Bottom: The family of Edward V. Julio

Building  
FUTURE

for our
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	After waiting nine long months, it is time for expectant moms to 
bring their little one (or little ones!) into the world. Their first stop 
is The Faith Marguerite Kelly Welcome Center, named in memory 
of the granddaughter of The Honorable Francis X. Kelly, Jr. and 
Mrs. Janet Kelly. Improvements include a registrar and greeter 
who meet every family, helping calm nerves and getting expectant 
moms exactly where they need to be.

	Five postpartum rooms have been renovated to include private 	
bathrooms, flat screen TVs, night lights, an oversized rocking 
reclining chair, artwork to disguise medical equipment and a 
sleep sofa.

UM St. Joseph dedicates renovated and 
expanded space on our Mother Baby Unit

	The renovated and expanded Triage Unit has a new exam room, 
enhanced nursing stations and five new patient bays with 
sliding doors that allow for complete privacy and help prevent 
the spread of germs.

The Jim and Bette O’Conor 
Nursery was enhanced and 

expanded in 2016. Here, babies 
are bathed and observed.



Another new addition is  
the Edward V. Julio  

Family Bereavement Room, 
designed to offer families a 

private and warm setting  
when the pregnancy  

outcome is not as expected.


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EAGLE SPONSORS
Carmen and Victoria Deyesu
Sodexo
Whiting-Turner Contracting Company

BIRDIE SPONSORS
Centric Business Systems
Cornerstone Advisory
Edwards and Hill Office Furniture
First Colonies Anesthesia Associates
Hord Coplan Macht
Leach Wallace Associates

The MacKenzie Companies
Southern Mechanical
St. Joseph Pathology Associates
Stanley Black and Decker
Towson Orthopaedic Associates

September 25, 2017, was 
warm and sunny as 92  
golfers gathered at Eagle’s 
Nest Country Club in Towson 
to participate in the  
Dr. James W. Eagan Jr. 
Golf Tournament. A record 
$175,000 was raised to 
support programs and 
services at UM St. Joseph 
Medical Center. Everyone 
had a terrific time—“par for 
the course”—at this highly 
anticipated, festive event.

DR. JA
MES W. EAGAN JR.

benefiting the  
University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center

20 17

TOURNAMENT

Top left: Bill Williams, C.J. Ilardo, Mike Gill Jr., Tom Biddison

Top right: Scott Conover, Harry Brandt, MD, David Cohen, Connie Baker

Bottom left: Auxilians Sue Currence and Libby Liberatore work the raffle table

Bottom right: Tony Hill, Tony Kendrick

Below, inset: Thomas Smyth, MD, James W. Eagan, MD, Sam Wells, Tournament Chair,  
Ray Daue, Chair, Foundation Board
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Harford County residents John and 
Norma Cook celebrated their 60th 
wedding anniversary in 2016 with 
a party that drew friends and family 
from across the country. This year 
marks another anniversary for the 
couple: their 20th consecutive year of 
giving generous annual gifts to UM  
St. Joseph Medical Center. 

The Cooks, who were named 
“Philanthropists of the Year” in 2010 
by the Association of Fundraising 
Professionals—Harford County, are 
defined by laughter, loyalty and love 
of family. And loyalty plays a big 
role in their continuing philanthropy. 

“When I find something that is really 
exceptional, I stick with it,” says 

John. “I received—and continue to 
receive—amazing heart care at  
St. Joe’s. Between 11 bypasses and  
a new aortic valve, they saved my  
life,” he continues. “St. Joe’s is people, 
not a place, in my mind. Frank Morris, 
MD, Stewart Finney, MD, Susie 
Morgan, RN, and the whole team in 
the Heart Institute are who make the 
hospital what it is.”

Now, the Cooks can see one of 
the results of their longstanding 
generosity. The hybrid OR, which they 
helped fund, will open in February 
2018. This state-of-the-art cardiac 
surgical suite is outfitted to perform 
minimally invasive procedures on 
high-risk patients who are not optimal 

candidates for open-heart surgery. If 
a complication arises, however, the 
hybrid OR can quickly transition into 
an open-heart operating room. John 
says succinctly but with a smile, “I 
hope we don’t have to use it but I’m 
sure glad it’s there.” 

Frank Morris, MD, John’s cardiologist, 
says, “Fortunately, John’s health is 
such that I don’t need to see him often 
but when I do, I always enjoy our 
visits. Aside from his great sense of 
humor, John and Norma are a reminder 
to me of the folks who really love 
St. Joe’s and the spirit of generosity 
that has always sustained us. It’s what 
allows us to thrive and be there for 
everyone in our community.”

Happy Anniversaries
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UM St. Joseph raises Breast Cancer funds  
and awareness in the community during October

Breast Cancer Awareness month was on everyone’s mind at UM St. Joseph 
Medical Center in October. Get Your Pink On, our initiative to make sure our 
community has the tools and resources to learn more about breast cancer, 
was a smashing success. We are grateful to About Faces Day Spa, ACAC 
Timonium Fitness and Wellness Center, and Lori’s Gifts who partnered with 
us to create incentives for everyone to get involved in Get Your Pink On.

The month-long campaign raised $140,000 for the Geraldine G. Schultz 
Fund for Breast Cancer Survivors, culminating in a lovely reception at the 
home of Ozzie and Joe Cowan, generous supporters of the fund. Guests 
learned more about this important endowment that will assist women  
in the survivorship phase of their breast cancer journey. The Cowans are 
graciously reaching into the community to seek additional support for the 
Schultz Fund. 

Top left: Breast Center clinicians  
and grateful patients celebrate  
Get Your Pink On

Middle left: Henry and Dorothy Rosenberg

Middle right: Michael Schultz, MD, and  
Joan Schultz

Bottom left: Lori and Andrew Pollack

Bottom middle: Joe Cowan, Janet Kelly,  
The Honorable Francis X. Kelly, Jr.,  
Ozzie Cowan

Bottom right: Tina Smyth,  
Tom Smyth, MD, Paula Mazor,  
Donald Mazor 



Stoneleigh resident Rosemary 
Mukhopodhyay did not have time for 
cancer. In November 2015, the grandmother 
of two little girls, Sloan and Anika, was busy 
helping to care for her granddaughters 
while her son and daughter-in-law worked 
full time. Meeting the school bus, hosting 
playdates and traveling with her husband, 
Chirantan, happily occupied most of 
Rosemary’s time. And, Christmas was just 
around the corner.

A routine visit with her internist, Vincent 
DiPietro, MD, however, turned her world 
upside down. When he felt a lump in her 
breast, he immediately arranged to have 
her see the radiologist who had done her 
prior mammograms. Still reeling, Rosemary 
was soon told by the radiologist that she 
most likely did have cancer, but it would be 
a week before she could be scheduled for a 
definitive biopsy. 

“That is exactly 168 hours to wait and worry,” 
says Rosemary. “I called Dr. DiPietro in tears 

and he immediately told me that a week’s 
wait was unacceptable,” ‘I’m calling  
Michael Schultz, the medical director of 
St. Joe’s Breast Center right now and you 
will know your diagnosis in 24 hours.’” 
Rosemary was able to take advantage  
of Dr. Schultz’s compassionate initiative,  
No More Sleepless Nights™, that ensures a 
woman has a biopsy, receives the news and 
has a plan moving forward within 24 hours. 
For this innovative program, Dr. Schultz 
received the 2011 Inspire Award from the 
Tigerlily Foundation, a national organization 
that supports women under the age of 40 
with breast cancer. 

“When Dr. Schultz called he didn’t mince 
words. He said I had breast cancer. But I will 
never forget his next three words: ‘treatable, 
curable, livable.’ That was sweet music to 
my ears. From then on, I knew I was going 
to be safe in Dr. Schultz’s hands.” Over 
the winter and spring of 2016, Rosemary 
underwent chemotherapy, followed 

by a bilateral mastectomy and breast 
reconstruction. She is now cancer free and 
busier than ever with her family. 

“There is so much more to the breast cancer 
experience than the clinical care,” she says. 

“I feel so fortunate that Chirantan and  
I can make an annual gift to support the 
Geraldine G. Schultz Fund for Breast Cancer 
Survivors. This fund is going to support 
all the psycho-social needs that patients 
have, and we have many after hearing, ‘You 
have cancer.’ It so beautifully embodies the 
loving care that I received from Dr. Schultz 
and everyone on his team. I’m thrilled that 
his model of care will reach so many others.” 

For additional information on how to 
support The Geraldine G. Schultz Fund 
for Breast Cancer Survivors, please call 
410-337-1843 to request a brochure or visit 
StJosephTowson.com/SchultzFund.
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Receiving her 
diagnosis quickly 
gave breast cancer 
patient Rosemary 
Mukhopodhyay 
peace of mind
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2009 was an unspeakably painful 
year for Homeland resident Joanne 
Mazzie. In the span of nine months, 
she lost first her brother, John, and 
then her mother, Anna. Joanne 
was so overwhelmed with grief at 
the loss of these beloved family 
members that she was encouraged 
to seek counseling or join grief 
support groups. Instead, she found 

solace not with people, but in a place: The St. Francis of 
Assisi Chapel, dedicated in loving memory of Carmen J. and 
Theresa R. Deyesu, at University of Maryland St. Joseph 
Medical Center. This became the healing center that  
had such a profound influence on her journey back to 
spiritual wellness. 

“I knew that St. Joe’s was a very special place when  
my brother became so sick. John had acquired  
bacterial meningitis and was treated for several  
weeks in the hospital’s intensive care unit. Because  
he would not recover from his condition, difficult  
decisions had to be made. It was the compassionate  
and unwavering comfort from the nurses, doctors and 
Spiritual Care Department that convinced us to do what  
was best for John and certainly what he would have  
wanted,” says Joanne. 

When Joanne’s mother, Anna, passed away from cancer, 
 she was feeling bereft and angry, beginning to question  
her faith. But Joanne was drawn time and again to the 
chapel on campus. It was there that she would just sit quietly 
and reflect on her memories of her family and God’s plan 
for her. Sometimes, Joanne would be alone in the chapel, 
enjoying the quiet peacefulness, but always feeling a strong, 
comforting presence surrounding her; other times she would 
celebrate Mass with the large Saturday evening congregation, 
basking in their shared love for the Holy Spirit. “My faith and 
my capacity for joy returned.”

Joanne’s experience in the St. Francis of Assisi Chapel was so 
meaningful to her that she decided to make a planned gift 
to support the spiritual care programs at UM St. Joseph. “I 
kept getting advice from well-meaning friends about how 
I needed to connect with someone to recover from my 
sadness. The answer was not a person but a place of worship, 
right at St. Joe’s,” she concludes with a smile. “I want to 
make sure that others in pain will always have this wonderful 
hospital chapel to help them become whole again.”

Finding Sanctuary

Peace I leave with 
you; my peace  

I give you. Do not 
let your hearts be 

troubled and do 
not be afraid.

–John 14:27 

“
“
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On Thursday, December 7 our St. Francis of Assisi Chapel was filled with friends 
who came together in celebration of several extraordinary patients and their 
caregivers. Five former patients have graciously filmed videos detailing their 
miraculous stories of hope and healing at UM St. Joseph. Their individual stories 
will be shared in the coming year in a variety of print and digital media. The 
first video, previewed at the celebration, detailed the experience of Jae Abate, 
a survivor of H1N1, a virulent, life-threatening form of the flu. Several of her 
caregivers, who nursed Jae back to health over the course of a two-month stay 
at the hospital, were recognized for their exceptional commitment to loving and 
compassionate care. Jae was delighted to have the opportunity to thank her 
caregivers in person. A reception followed the emotional program.

Top, first row, left to right: Kearston Schmidt, RN, Linda Barr, MD, Linda Adler, MD, Judy Stasuk, RN, Charles Rizzuto, MD, Kimberly Snow, Danielle Torre, RN,  
Jill Brown, RN; back row: Lenora Hall, RN, Justin Dudley, RN, Jason Marx, MD, Tristan Abate, Jae Abate, Pat Vizzard, Lindsey Oliver, RN

Middle, upper photo: Karen and Chris Tremblay; middle, lower photo: Tom Smyth, MD, Jack Palmer, Ray Daue

Bottom, left to right: Eric and Meghan Virro; Jae Abate; Tristan Abate; Jae and Jill Brown share a hug.
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2017

Top: Thomas Smyth, MD, James P. O’Conor, Mary O’Conor

Middle left: Ray Daue

Middle center: Libby Liberatore, Nancy Ashwood,  
Ellen and Jim Clerkin 

Middle right: Shirley Thompson-Richards, MD,  
Ashley Richards

Bottom left: Jim O’Conor and The Honorable  
Francis X. Kelly, Jr.

The Baltimore Country Club in Roland Park was aglow in 
candlelight and camaraderie on November 9, 2017, as the  
medical center’s Foundation hosted more than 250 guests at the 
Candlelight Reception of Honor. This event is held annually to 
thank our most generous donors and legacy members for their  
strong support of the hospital. This year, noted business leader  
and community philanthropist, James P. O’Conor, received the  
St. Joseph the Worker Award, the medical center’s highest honor, 
for his outstanding service to UM St. Joseph. Six new members 
were inducted into the Tau Society, indicating their intent to leave a 
planned bequest to the medical center.

Above: Sr. Michele Kriczky, OSF, inducts new Tau members: Paula Mazor, Donald Mazor,  
Daniel Nyhan, MD, M. Alma Lynch-Nyhan, MD, Faye Silberg, Stuart Silberg



Dear Friends,
This has been a spectacular fiscal year for the UM St. Joseph Medical Center Foundation. I am  
grateful to our many friends and supporters who made this a record-breaking year! As always,  
I am thankful for such a tremendous Foundation Board who work so tirelessly on behalf of  
St. Joe’s. This year, we welcomed eight new board members, each one bringing unique talents and 
experience that will advance our mission to seek the philanthropic support of our community. 
In reviewing our Philanthropy Dashboard on the following page, I was struck by several statistics. 
While it is wonderful to report that so many friends contributed well over $11 million for the 
hospital, I think it is equally noteworthy how those funds were designated. Nearly half (45%) was 
designated to Spiritual Care and Care for the Underserved, while 43% was earmarked for Surgical 
Excellence, a capital initiative to renovate our operating rooms. I believe this demonstrates that our 
donors are equally invested in clinical outcomes, supporting our mission as a faith-based hospital 
and helping those less fortunate. Your focus perfectly matches that of the medical center.

Second, in fiscal year 2017, St. Joe’s was the recipient of an exceptionally generous planned gift, the largest gift the hospital 
has ever received. This bequest underscores the importance of planned giving. An intent made in 1997, designated to help the 
underserved, is resulting in our ability to significantly help those in need today, especially important given the current challenges 
in finding affordable health care.
As always, I want to extend my gratitude to our wonderful supporters, including 363 new donors who contributed $1.46 million. 
This represents an extraordinary commitment to St. Joe’s, promising a future that will make our community stronger and 
healthier—a win for all of us in the coming years. Thank you.
With warm regards,

Raymond Daue
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Kenny Ames is the 
Senior Vice President of 
Mid-Atlantic Operations 
for RadNet, Inc. and the 
Chief Operating Officer 
for Advanced Radiology, 
RadNet’s largest 
subsidiary. 

KENNETH AMES

LETTER FROM RAYMOND DAUE, CHAIR OF THE FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

A veteran business 
owner who founded the 
Maryland Athletic Clubs, 
Liz is Director of Business 
Development for Capital 
Services, Inc. 

LIZ RHODE

Chris joined BGE in 1985 
and currently serves as 
Vice President of Electric 
Distribution at BGE. In this 
role, he leads employees and 
contractors in distribution 
operations, construction and 
maintenance activities.

CHRISTOPHER BURTON

A retired UM  
St. Joseph registered 
nurse, Sue joins the 
Foundation Board as 
the representative from 
UM St. Joseph Medical 
Center Auxiliary. 

SUE CURRENCE, RN
Kathy is the Managing 
Partner of LFG 
Partners, a Baltimore-
based marketing 
communications firm 
founded in 1994. 

KATHY FRIED
Sarah spent the last 
15 years at WBAL-TV 
in Baltimore. She is 
currently the Director 
of Development  
at the Institute of  
Notre Dame.

SARAH CALDWELL

A globally experienced 
leader in the food 
industry, Leola is 
a Research and 
Development Director 
at McCormick & 
Company. 

LEOLA HENRY, PhD
James is currently a  
Vice President and Middle 
Market Commercial Lender 
with The Columbia Bank. 
James works with privately 
held businesses as a 
resource on all commercial 
banking matters. 

JAMES D. JONES

In fiscal year 2017,  
the Foundation 
welcomed eight  
new board members. 

Raymond Daue
Chair 
Foundation Board of Directors
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$621,588

BUSINESSES AND  
CORPORATIONS INDIVIDUALS FOUNDATIONS BEQUESTS/OTHER

$5,129,820 $227,817 $5,494,012 $11.47 
MILLION DONATED

UM St. Joseph Medical Center 
Foundation was fortunate this 
year to receive funding from 
many generous supporters.  
Your commitment to our 
mission allows us to expand 
on current programs as well as 
advance new initiatives.

2%
of dollars raised  
designated to the

AREA OF 
GREATEST NEED

10%
of dollars raised  

designated to our
CENTERS OF 
EXCELLENCE

45%
of dollars raised  

designated to
SPIRITUAL CARE 

and CARE FOR 
THE UNDERSERVED

43%
of dollars raised  

designated to
SURGICAL 

EXCELLENCE

$11.47 
MILLION 

1,070 DONORS

1 GIFT

80%
2–3 GIFTS

16%
4 GIFTS OR MORE

4%

DONATIONS BY TYPE/GROUP

PHILANTHROPY 
DASHBOARD

$0.10 cost 
per dollar raised
performing better than the 
national industry average of 
$0.20 per dollar raised 

RECORD 

7-figure
estate gift 

single largest estate gift 
ever made to UM SJMC

DONATIONS BY FUND DESIGNATION

DONOR SNAPSHOT

363
new donors 
representing  

$1.46 million in 
new contributions

$4.9 million
donated to the  

Miracles Happen Here:  
Campaign for Sustaining  

Surgical Excellence
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UM ST. JOSEPH MEDICAL CENTER  
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Raymond C. Daue
Chair

Stuart J. Silberg
Vice Chair

Carmen F. Deyesu
Secretary

Paul Nicholson
Treasurer 
Senior Vice President, Chief Financial Officer

Tom Biddison
First Vice President

Susan Stitcher
Second Vice President

Kenneth Ames**
Baird Bailey
Robert A. Breschi
Christopher Burton**
Sarah Caldwell**
Susan M. Currence, RN**
President, Auxiliary of UM St. Joseph  
Medical Center

Kenneth W. DeFontes Jr.
Kathy J. Fried**
Patrick J. Goles
Ned Hanna Jr.
Leola Henry, PhD**
Dean Ulman Hopkins
James D. Jones**
Lori Anderson Pollack, MH, MHS
Liz Rhode**
Michael Rosellini
Mark Shulman, DDS
Frederick G. Smith, DDS
Thomas B. Smyth, MD
President and CEO

Kenneth R. Suter Sr.##

Amanda M. Tinkler
Interim Executive Director, Foundation

David L. Vosvick II##

Samuel R. Wells III

** joined Foundation Board in fiscal year 2018
## completed term on Foundation Board

UM ST. JOSEPH MEDICAL CENTER  
OPERATING BOARD OF DIRECTORS
The Honorable Francis X. Kelly, Jr.
Chair

The Honorable R. Michael Gill
Vice Chair

Thomas B. Smyth, MD
President and CEO

Paul S. Nicholson, MBA, FHFMA
Craig J. Carmichael, CPA, CISA, MBA
Secretary

John W. Ashworth III
Robert A. Chrencik
John P. Coale, Esq.
Joe Cowan*
Raymond C. Daue
Carmen F. Deyesu^
Victoria A. Deyesu, RN*
Daniel D. Dietrick, MD
Edward J. Gilliss, Esq.#

Caroline A. Griffin, Esq.#

The Honorable Andrew P. Harris, MD
Monsignor Richard Hilgartner
Rev. Monsignor J. Bruce Jarboe
David E. Kelly*
James P. O'Conor^
Frank R. Palmer IV
Kevin Powderly*
E. Albert Reece, MD, PhD, MBA
Kim E. Schatzel, PhD
The Honorable James T. Smith Jr.
Adele Wilzack, RN
Monsignor Richard Woy

* joined Operating Board in fiscal year 2018
# completed term on Operating Board
^ Emeritus Member

UM ST. JOSEPH MEDICAL CENTER
Thomas B. Smyth, MD
President and CEO

Craig J. Carmichael, CPA, CISA, MBA
Senior Vice President, Operations

Mitchell Clay
Executive Director, UM St. Joseph Medical Group

Scott Conover
Senior Vice President, Clinical Integration

Gail P. Cunningham, MD, FACEP
Senior Vice President, Medical Affairs and  
Chief Medical Officer

Kellie K. Edris
Senior Director, Marketing, Communications and 
Community Health

Walter Furlong
Vice President, Strategy/Business Development

Tom Gronert
Director, Information Services

Mary Hough
Vice President, Human Resources

Pamela A. Jamieson, RN, MSN, MBA
Vice President, Patient Care Services and  
Chief Nursing Officer

Brenda Johnson
Vice President, Patient Experience

Jason J. Marx, MD
Medical Director, UM St. Joseph Medical Group

Paul S. Nicholson, MBA, FHFMA
Senior Vice President, Chief Financial Officer

Keith L. Riddle, M.Div., D.Min.
Vice President, Mission Integration

Amanda M. Tinkler
Interim Executive Director, Foundation

LEADERSHIP 
AS OF JANUARY 2018

Susan M. Currence, RN
President

Nancy E. Ashwood
Vice President

Ellen Clerkin
Treasurer

Victoria A. Deyesu, RN
Immediate Past President

Beth Dietrick
Susan Flanigan Conrad, RN***
Nahid Ghiladi, RN
Catherine C. Goles
Tammy Hessinger***
Gail Kandel
Rosemarie “Libby” Liberatore, RN
Maria M. McCarthy
Deborah A. Mulliken, RN***
Margaret B. Otenasek, RN
Patricia V. Saunders, RN***
Patricia Siegelbaum, RN

*** joined Auxiliary Board in fiscal year 2018
### completed term on Auxiliary Board

UM ST. JOSEPH MEDICAL CENTER 
AUXILIARY
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July 1, 2016 – June 30, 2017

Above, “Grace” by Michio Ihara at University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center
in loving memory of Erin Kathleen McCarthy

Since its founding in 1864, UM St. Joseph Medical Center has 

relied on the devotion that our friends and supporters 

have had for the medical center. The constancy of 

philanthropy for more than a century and a half has 

served our patients well. The individuals and organizations 

listed on the following pages are truly deserving of honor. 

your contributions have served as a foundation to  

put outstanding programs and services in place,  

creating a healthier and happier community.  

We are grateful to each of you.

honor roll of giving
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Named for a letter in the Greek and Hebrew alphabets and a symbol that St. Francis of Assisi cherished, the Tau Society 
honors a committed and special group of individuals. Benefactors who choose to include the UM St. Joseph Medical Center 
Foundation in their estate plans—or in any planned gift arrangement—are invited to become members of the Tau Society.

Mr. George P. Adams

Mr. David A. Anderson and  
Dr. Karen Q. Anderson

Miss Martha T. Antkowiak †
Kelly Archer, RN

Monsignor Robert A. Armstrong †
Ms. Marilyn C. Beach

Mrs. Rita Beinke

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Biagioni

Tom and Claudine Biddison

Patricia Bosse and Frank Gunther III

Mr. and Mrs. Thon Chotikul

Mr. Henry P. Cobb †
Mr. and Mrs. H. King Corbett

Gail P. Cunningham, MD, and David Sutphen

Susan M. Currence, RN

Mr. Kenneth W. DeFontes Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Carmen F. Deyesu

Dr. and Mrs. Daniel D. Dietrick

Mrs. Sharon A. Dorn

Mr. and Mrs. Alan C. Duckworth

Carol Ellis, RN, MS

Mr. and Mrs. John W. Ellis

Christopher J. Feifarek, MD

Mrs. Gail M. Feland

Mrs. June Finkelstein

Mr. Robert H. Fish

The Honorable and Mrs. William J. Frank

Mrs. Joanna Fridinger

Ms. Monica Fulton

tau society

Dr. and Mrs. A. Hamid Ghiladi

Neil D. Goldberg, MD

Mr. Tom Gronert

Ms. Lois K. Hodes

Mrs. Frances Hogan

Mrs. Mary A. Holland

Mrs. Mary Jo Huber

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Huey

Ms. Pamela Jamieson

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Goles

Mr. Charles E. Herget Jr.

Dr. and Mrs. Glen Hessinger

Mr. and Mrs. Louis H. Kaste

Ms. Frances M.E. King

Ida Krebs, RN, BSN, CPN

John J. Kuska Jr., CPA

Ms. Christine Langr

Mr. and Mrs. Rod Lapausky

Mr. and Mrs. F. Graham Lee

Miss Rosemarie E. Liberatore

M. Alma Lynch-Nyhan, MD, and 
Daniel Nyhan, MD *

Donald Mazor and Paula Mazor *

Mrs. Joanne Mazzie

Mr. Charles F. Magness

Mr. and Mrs. William J. McCarthy Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher McGurn

Mr. and Mrs. Richard McKee

Ms. Ruth L. Meusel †
Ms. Judith D. Miller, RN

Mr. Larry Moran

Dr. Constance M. Mucha

Mr. and Mrs. William W. Nicholls

Mr. James P. O’Conor

Carolyn J. Pass, MD, and  
Richard M. Susel, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Phelps

Mr. John S. Prout

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Raskin

Dr. Deepti and Mr. Raj Razdan 
Mr. Chaitenya Razdan 
Ms. Neerja Razdan

Mr. and Mrs. Russell P. Rich

Ms. Victoria Rosellini

Dr. and Mrs. Andrew Rosenstein

Drs. Judy and Kevin Rossiter

Drs. Joanna and Mark Saba

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Mark Sandler

John Gordon Schmidt

Dr. and Mrs. Michael J. Schultz

Dr. and Mrs. Arthur A. Serpick

Mrs. Mary Jane H. Seth

Dr. and Mrs. Marc Siegelbaum

Faye and Stuart Silberg *

Mrs. Cheryl Slaski

Mr. and Mrs. Charles G. Smith

The Honorable and Mrs. James T. Smith Jr.

Mr. Kirby C. Smith

Mr. and Mrs. David H. Wells Jr.

Mrs. Suzanne Windsor

† deceased     * November 2017 inductees
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CARPENTER’S SOCIETY

Established in honor of Sister Marie Cecilia, 
OSF, in recognition of her beloved leadership 
as president and CEO of UM St. Joseph Medical 
Center from 1975 to 1994, this society honors 
supporters who make a generous annual 
contribution of $50,000 or more.
Mr. George P. Adams

Drs. David Brinker and Elizabeth Allen

The Estate of Carryl Calvert, RN

The Estate of Francis J. Conley

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Cowan

Gail P. Cunningham, MD, FACEP

Kenneth W. and Donna C. DeFontes Jr.

Carmen and Victoria Deyesu

East Coast Ambulance & Wheelchair Service

The Emmert Hobbs Foundation, Inc.

Arnold & Deborah Gerber Foundation

The James A. & Patricia O. Goodyear Family 
Foundation, Inc.

Dr. Glen Hessinger and Tammy Hessinger

Hoffberger Family Philanthropies

The Edward V. Julio Family

The Honorable and Mrs. Francis X. Kelly, Jr.

The Marion I. and Henry J. Knott  
Scholarship Fund, Inc.

Mr. James P. O'Conor

The Palmer Family

Dr. and Mrs. Marc H. Siegelbaum

Tina T. and Thomas B. Smyth, MD

Michael and Susan Stitcher

University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center

The Whiting-Turner Contracting Company

Eldest daughter of a wealthy family in Assisi, Italy, 
Clare was inspired to a life of poverty and prayer 
through her companionship with Francis  
of Assisi. Members of the St. Clare Society 
contribute $25,000 to $49,999 annually.
The Estate of Robert A. Armstrong

Thomas N. and Claudine Biddison

Craig and Mary Beth Carmichael

Scott and Pamela Conover

Constellation Energy, Inc.

John B. Egger, PhD

Beverly K. and Jerome M. Fine Foundation, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Furlong

Catherine and Patrick Goles

Lawrence K. Moran

Mr. and Mrs. Paul S. Nicholson

Stuart and Faye Silberg

The Honorable and Mrs. James T. Smith Jr.

Robert and Dean Hopkins

The medical center’s namesake, St. Joseph, 
is often referred to as “The Worker.” He is the 
patron of working people, of craftsman and of 
the poor. Membership in this society is reserved 
for donors who contribute $10,000 to $24,999 
during the year.

Alpha Landscape Contractors, Inc.

The Auxiliary and Alumni of  
UM St. Joseph Medical Center

Dr. and Mrs. Howard K. Berg

Jody Berg

Bill Kidd's Timonium Toyota-Volvo

Mr. and Mrs. Ascanio S. Boccuti

Centric Business Systems

Mitchell and Michelle Clay

Mr. and Mrs. John H. Cook III

Crothall Healthcare

CyberCore Technologies

Mr. Raymond C. Daue Jr.

Mr. Jack B. Dunn IV

Dr. and Mrs. James W. Eagan Jr.

Kellie and Scott Edris

Caroline A. Griffin and Henry E. Dugan Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Gronert

Jill and Jay Huey

Mrs. Pamela A. Jamieson

MJ and Brenda Johnson

Drs. Andrea and Jason Marx

Michele Lynn McKee, RN

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Pollack

Dr. and Mrs. Andrew D. Rosenstein

Kim E. Schatzel, PhD

Jennifer T. Smith

Dr. Frederick G. Smith

Dr. and Mrs. Mohan Suntha

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel R. Wells III
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Sister M. Pierre, OSF, administrator from 1956 
to 1974, provided critical leadership during the 
closure of Saint Joseph Hospital on Caroline 
Street and its reopening at the present site in 
Towson. Members of the Sister Pierre Society 
contribute $5,000 to $9,999 annually.
Advanced Radiology 

Bloom & Associates, PA

Mr. Kevin G. Byrnes

Chesapeake Hospitality

Mr. and Mrs. Craig H. Colton

Dr. and Mrs. David F. Dalury

L.D. Dryden Jr. Charitable Foundation, Inc.

Carol Ellis, RN

R. C. Stewart Finney, MD, and Cheryl Finney

Mr. Michael Gill 

Barb and Ed Gilliss

Gilman and Bedigian, LLC

Mr. Thomas A. Graul

N. L. Hock

Hord Coplan Macht

Leach Wallace Associates, Inc.

Mom365

Frank and Colette Morris

Meera Rawtani

Rabbis Avram Reisner and Nina Beth Cardin

Ms. Anna R. Riegle

Ms. Adrienne G. Rogers

Ethan Rogers, MD

Mark Shulman, DDS

SJMC Medical Staff Education Fund

Mr. James E. Slevin

Southern Mechanical, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Ryan E. Tinkler

University of Maryland Baltimore Foundation, Inc.

Gina and Patrick Vizzard

VNA of Maryland, LLC

Mr. David L. Vosvick II

Mr. Robert Wojtek

Drs. Arturo R. and Eleonor F. Yabut

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Zeiler

Reverend George F. O’Dea, SSJ cared for patients 
and staff as director of Pastoral Care at  
UM St. Joseph Medical Center for over 20 years.  
An annual donation of $2,500 to $4,999 will 
secure your membership in this society.

Anonymous (2)

Mahmood and Linda Alikhan

Mr. and Mrs. Antonio Alvarez

Steven R. Axe, MD

Stacy L. C. Boyle, RN, BS, BSN, MS

Mr. and Mrs. Martin A. Brutscher

Mrs. Leigh Chapman

Susie N. Chung, MD

Mr. Terence Comiskey

Mrs. Robin C. Comotto

Mary Crawford Perry

Dr. and Mrs. Ira L. Fedder

The Foundation for Spirituality and Medicine, Inc.

Futures Without Violence

Louise Kovens Goodman

Cynthia Hall

Kenneth and Rhoda Herman Foundation

Mrs. Gail Kandel

KELLY

Bryan and Heidi Kelly

The Estate of Herbert Knapp

Dr. and Mrs. Steven M. Lacher

Dr. Margaret A. Lynch-Nyhan

Maria and Bill McCarthy

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel K. Muhly

Dr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Pollock

Kelly Powers

Drs. Kevin and Judith Rossiter

Julian T. Simmons, MD

Mr. Rodrick Smith

St. Joseph Pathology Associates

Helen and Stuart Vogel

The St. Francis Society welcomes annual donors 
of $1,000 to $2,499. The Society honors  
St. Francis of Assisi, patron of our founders,  
the Sisters of St. Francis of Philadelphia.

Anonymous

John and Sandy Ashworth

Basharat J. Aziz, MD

Dr. and Ms. John R. Bacon

Dr. and Mrs. Ruben F. Ballesteros

Dr. Chandralekha Banerjee

BB&T Scott and Stringfellow

The Berkowitz II Foundation, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Tim Bolte

Dr. Barbara K. Bowie and Mr. Raymond R. Rillon

Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Brodie

Ms. Jill Brown

Monica A. Buescher McClamrock, MD

Mrs. Julie Cawley

The Colnitis Family

The Colonna Family Foundation

Sharon Comegys

Susan M. Currence, BSN, RN, CWON

Mrs. Mary C. D'Ambrogi

Dr. Neeta S. Deshpande

Mr. and Mrs. John F. Fader II

Mr. Jack Finkelstein

First Colonies Anesthesia Associates, LLC

Dr. and Mrs. Mark H. Fraiman

Drs. Neal and Trina Frankel

George and Usha George

Mr. and Mrs. Henry W. Gordes Jr.

The Gorfine Foundation, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Brian Gracie

Jin Gu, MD

Yvette L. Hale

Mr. Ned Hanna Jr.

Bridget Hilliard, MD

Dr. Beth B. Hogans

Ms. Susan Hussey

Mr. Brian M. Keelty

Mr. Leonard R. Kennedy

Sister Evelyn Grudza, OSF, Ann Kennedy, RN, and Sister Michele Kriczky, OSF WillisTowersWatson participates in Get Your Pink On
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Beth Ketzner

Mr. David F. King Jr.

Miss Rosemarie E. Liberatore

Richard and Megan Mackey

Dr. and Mrs. Theodore Manson

Paula and Donald Mazor

C. Janney H. McComas

Darrell W. McIndoe, MD

Media Works, Ltd.

Midstate Community Bank

Mildred Mindell Cancer Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. John O. Mitchell III

Rosemary and Chirantan Mukhopadhyay

Dr. and Mrs. Brian D. Mulliken

Peggy B. Otenasek

Mr. and Mrs. Harry F. Page

Dr. Pockun Penn and Mrs. Suthry Tran

Drs. K.N. and Neena Rao

Ms. Ann P. Reilly

Maryann and Bo Rice

Warren Rothman, MD

Gordon and Sandra Rupp

Rawn Salenger, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Mark Sandler

Dr. and Mrs. Ronald D. Schechter

John Gordon Schmidt

Drs. Melissa & Roger Schneider and Family

Drs. Richard Schraeder and Elyse Michelson

Lawrence J. Snyder, MD

Mrs. Anne K. Steber

Dr. and Mrs. Robert M. Stroud

Ms. Paula A. Thrasher

Baltasar B. Velez, MD, FACS

Ms. Pauline E. Vollmer

Patti and David Wells

David M. Wheeler, MD

Ms. Adele A. Wilzack, RN, MS

Dr. and Mrs. Bruce S. Wolock

Ms. Bernardine K. Wyatt

FRIENDS
Donors listed below made contributions of  
$100 to $999 between July 1, 2016 and  
June 30, 2017.

Anonymous (9)

Ms. Mary Jo Adams

Archer & Greiner

Mrs. Antonia A. Arciaga

Mr. Bruce W. Armstrong

Ms. Lori B. Armstrong

Mr. and Mrs. William P. Aspinwall

Associated Catholic Charities, Inc.

Ms. Kathryn P. Bailey

Mr. Robert R. Bair

The Baker Family

Mr. Eugene Balbir

Mr. and Mrs. Brendan R. Baloh

Mr. Walter D. Barczak

Mr. and Mrs. Brian K. Barr

Mrs. Miriam L. Bartram

Dieter and Thea Bauer

Mrs. Diane J. Bedwell

Ms. Christina V. Bellafiore

Mr. Edliberto R. Beltran and  
Dr. Diadema Simon-Beltran

The Benevity Community Impact Fund

Andrew and Alexandra Bentley

Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Berger Jr.

Ms. Winifred P. Berry

Dr. and Mrs. Antonio A. Bertumen

Mrs. Albert W. Best Jr.

Linda and Andrew Biagioni

Mr. and Mrs. John A. Bidinger

Mrs. Ann Bishop

Erin Blind

Mr. and Mrs. Bolling and Family

Mr. Benedicto R. Borja

Ms. Roseanne V. Bowman

Ms. Joan Bozel

Mr. Robert L. Brady

The Brahim Family

Ms. Barbara Brand and Mr. Bruce I. Campbell

Mr. and Mrs. J. Bryant Brooks

Ms. Cecellia C. Brosh

Mr. and Mrs. John F. Brown

Ms. Marilyn C. Buedel

Mr. and Mrs. Francis T. Burch

Ms. Sharon Burns

Mrs. Patricia A. Cahill

Ms. Louise Callahan

Mr. Dennis S. Cameron

Mr. Bruce S. Campbell

The Campbell Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Canter

Dr. Alfredo B. Caragay and Dr. Marieta S. Caragay

Dr. Teodoro R. Carangal

Ms. Susan O. Carl

Mr. and Mrs. William R. Carroll

Mr. E. Douglas Carton

Mr. and Mrs. Carroll A. Cawley

Mr. Thomas W. Chapman

Chick-Fil-A

Mrs. Cheryl Chizmar

Cale and Jaimie Christensen

Mrs. Maureen E. Ciesielski

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas M. Clark Sr.

Mrs. Jane B. Clemmens

Ellen and James Clerkin

Ms. Leigh Cochrane

Mr. and Mrs. Arnold G. Cohen

Drs. Miriam Cohen and Alan B. Cohen

Ms. Susan Cohen

Mr. and Mrs. James R. Colbeck

Mrs. Josephine M. Collazzo

Ms. Gail P. Collins

Ms. Mary Compton

Ms. Susan Flanigan Conrad

Mr. Kenneth A. Cooper

Larry and Shari Cooper

Dr. and Mrs. Jose B. Corvera

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Cosgrove

Carol Coughlin

Mr. Kenneth R. Coughlin

Mr. Richard Crispens

Ray Daue, The Honorable Francis X. Kelly, Jr., Terry Arenson and Mohan Suntha, MD Shelby Stewart, MD, with her husband, Cory, and son, Carter
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Crossroads Bistro, LLC

Mr. and Mrs. Francis X. Czosnowski

Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. D'Anna

Charlotte E. Davies, PhD

Mr. and Mrs. Charles C. Davis

Sharon Davlin

Mr. James J. Dawson and Ms. Arline M. Stephan

Dr. and Mrs. Jacinto V. DeBorja

Dr. and Mrs. Benjamin V. DelCarmen

Dr. Albert F. DeLoskey and  
Ms. Anne Lawrence Deering

Dr. and Mrs. Vincent A. DiPietro

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Doerflein

Mrs. Palma N. Doner

Mrs. Jennifer Dougherty

Cheryl Dougherty

Ms. Karen Doyle

Mr. Samuel L. Durphy

Ms. Jennifer Dustin

Mr. and Mrs. Robert G.C. Eads

Ms. Carol Ellis

Mr. Carl E. Eltringham

Ms. Louise C. Emmert

Engage In Depth

Lynn-Steven and Phillips Engelke

Zhen Fan, MD

Mr. and Mrs. John T. Feeney

Mr. Jerome T. Ferguson

Mrs. Kathy A. Foard

Mr. and Mrs. Harry M. Ford Jr.

Ms. Kathleen E. Foster and Mr. Steven Lawrence

Mr. and Mrs. Jay L. Fowler

The Fox Family of Hagerstown, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Fox Jr.

Ms. M.P. Fracasso

Mrs. Luann France

Lucia Ann France-Bryant

Franklin & Prokopik

Mr. Duane K. Fraver

Mr. Christopher L. Frederick

Mrs. Patricia M. Frederick

Ms. Joanne H. Freeman

Mary B. French

The Gaburick Family

Dr. Yousuf Gaffar and  
Mrs. Jennifer Kohan-Gaffar and Family

Dr. and Mrs. Juan G. Gan

Mr. and Mrs. Randy L. Gardner

Mr. and Mrs. Arnold J. Gerber

Anne Giannelli

Ms. Sheri L. Gimigliano

Ms. Amee Gingher

Ms. Jackie Glassgold

Mrs. Dixie C. Gullick Goburn

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey J. Goldman

Joy and Robin Goldman

Helen Gordon, MD

Mrs. Sandy Gordon

Mr. and Mrs. Barry P. Gossett

Mr. Shirl L. Grable

Ms. Penny Graf

Stuart and Katie Gray

Great River Chiropractic Clinic

Stewart Greenebaum

Mrs. Genevieve S. Greenwood

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Grey

Ms. Jennifer R. Guercio

Mr. and Mrs. James G. Guidera

Mr. Johnny W. Guy

Mr. Steven A. Haffner

Charles A. Haile, MD

Mr. and Mrs. John F. Harrington

Larry and Lin Hastings and Family

Mr. Werner Hauger

Ms. Ellen S. Hedrick

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Hicks

Hirsch Electric

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory G. Hoer

Mr. Richard E. Hook IV

Mary Jo and Larry Huber

Ms. Mary A. Hull

Mr. and Ms. Charles Hutchins

Ms. Lori Hyden

Michael Ichniowski, MD

Intralign Health

Mrs. Colleen Iwanowski

Monsignor J. Bruce Jarboe

Mrs. Ellenor B. Jarrett

Mr. Douglas D. Jemal

Mr. and Mrs. Lynford M. Johnson

Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Kabara

Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Kabik

Brian Kahn, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon A. Kalish

Mrs. Rose Mary Kane

Ms. Patricia A. Kangieser

Kappa Guild, Inc.

Mr. L. Jimmy Katz

Mr. Lee J. Kaufmann

William I. and Ann L. Kelleher

Bernie and Jo Kelley

Mr. and Mrs. Bernard J. Kelley

Frank and Gretchen A. Kimmel

Andrew and Jayne Klein

Knights of Columbus

Harry C. Knipp, MD

Ms. Susan M. Koerber

Mr. Wilson N. Krahnke

Angela M. Kratz, RN

Mr. John Kreider

Mr. Eric G. Kron

Sanjeevani Kulkarni, MD

Mr. Conrad A. Kuper III

John J. Kuska Jr., CPA

Ms. Eileen F. Lamasa

Ms. Rose L. Lambie

Mrs. Jeanne Langeluttig

Tien Langlee

Mr. and Mrs. James D. Lautar

Mrs. Patricia A. Lavenstein

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis R. Leonberg

Dr. and Mrs. Sheldon H. Lerman

Ms. Dorothy M. Lester

Ms. Denise L. Leuschel

Mr. Craig Lewis

Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Lewis Jr.

Srs. Marie Michel, OSF, Delora Taylor, OSF, and Mary Frances Flood, OSF Ozzie and Joe Cowan
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Mr. Naixiang Liang

Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Lillien

Jim and Shirley Lindsey

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Link

Mr. and Mrs. John H. Linkous

Ms. Forrest Litvin-Hall

LM Towson, LLC

Ms. Anita P. Logsdon

Mr. John E. Lorenz

Donald W. Mahala

Mr. and Mrs. James J. Manning Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. John A. Mannisi

Ms. Janet C. Marsh

The Maryland Jockey Club

Mr. and Mrs. E. S. Matsui

Mr. Bruce J. Mattheiss

Maxalia Nurseries, Inc.

Mr. Thom Maytas

Ms. Joanne D. Mazzie

Mr. William D. McCluskey

Mr. William H. McGeachy

Marcy and Frank McGillin

Ms. Stacey McGreevy

Mrs. Eileen S. McGrow

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh A. Meade

Mr. Brian M. Mendelson

Ms. Dorothy K. Merker

Mr. Ronald V. Metzdorf Sr.

Mr. and Mrs. David Meurer

Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Meyer Jr.

Mrs. Linda L. Miller

Michael J. Mininsohn, MD

Deborah Miskiewicz

Mr. and Mrs. Howard L. Miskimon

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Miskimon and Sons

Ms. Regina A. Mitsos

Ms. Debbie Morgan

Ms. Barbara L. Mueller

Mr. and Mrs. James P. Mullan

Ms. Courtney S. Muller

Ms. Mary F. Mulvey

Reverend Joseph L. Muth Jr.

Dr. Rogelio C. Naraval and Dr. Josefina T. Naraval

Mr. Walter Narowanski Jr.

Ms. Beryl S. Naviasky

Mr. and Mrs. Gary K. Neal

Mr. James E. Neubauer

Most Reverend William C. Newman†

Mr. and Mrs. Russell D. Niller III

Mr. and Mrs. Neil B. Nissel

Amy Sue and Paul Wye Nochumowitz

Joseph M. Nogueira

Mr. W. James Noonan

Ms. Dorothy J. Nyland

Ms. Maureen E. O'Brien

O'Dea Medical Arts Building

Mr. and Mrs. Tong-Man Ong

Mr. and Mrs. Erik M. Oosterwijk

Eric and Diane Orlinsky

Mr. Glynn I. Owens

Ms. Mary L. Parvis

Mr. Harshadbhai C. Patel

Mr. John F. Pazourek and Mr. Theodore M. Petty

Dr. and Mrs. Jay A. Perman

Mr. Randy T. Piccoli

Ms. Renee Piel

Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Pollack

Mr. and Mrs. Steven M. Portney

Ms. Ida M. Poteet

Kalpana Prakasa, MD

Ms. Nancy W. Protzman

Mr. and Mrs. George Pytash

Mr. Thomas J. Quinn

Mr. Paul V. Radavsky

Joe Radebaugh

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher R. Rahl

James G. Rallo

Mr. Kenneth G. Raposa

Mrs. Regina M. Raskob

Receivables Outsourcing

Dr. and Mrs. Wayne Reichman

Mr. James L. Reigle Sr.

Kathy Reisig

Dr. Yunsheng Ren

Allan and Abby Richmond

Mr. Paul F. Robinson

Mrs. Patricia Rock

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Rose

Ms. Mary F. Rosendale

Mrs. Rebecca M. Rubenstein and  
Mr. Bennett J. Leaderman

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Ryan Jr.

Mrs. Nancy R. Sanders

Mr. and Mrs. Edward H. Schaffer

Mr. and Mrs. J.M. Schapiro

Ms. Nina I. Scherr

Mr. Gary A. Schoenfeld

Ms. Rebecca Schroeder

Mr. and Mrs. W. Girard Schwessinger Jr.

Ms. Grace E. Serafini and Dr. Eric C. Strain

Ms. Marie Serio

Mr. Richard Sharp

Mr. and Mrs. John T. Shaul

Mr. Patrick O. Sheckells

Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Sibila

Mrs. Melvin Siegel

Ms. Susan D. Silberman

Mr. Patrick Simpson and Mrs. Patricia A. Tantum

Ms. Eileen Skaarer

Kathie Imhoff Skehan

Mr. Steven A. Sless

Mr. and Mrs. Francis E. Sliwka Jr.

Mrs. Jessica E. Smith, RN

Mrs. Donna R. Smith

Ms. Shirley F. Smith

Ms. Mary J. Snyder

Mr. James R. Spriggs

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald J. Stank

Ms. Karen P. Starks

Mr. Joseph L. Stefanski

Ms. Virginia M. Stickel

Marv Stocker

Mr. and Mrs. Mark V. Sullivan

Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Sweet

Ms. Linda Tamulonis

Ms. Barbara L. Taylor

The Kimball Family with Thomas Smyth, MD Vicki and Carmen Deyesu
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Mr. and Ms. Martin J. Tew

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Thompson

Joan and William Thompson

Kristen Thompson

Mr. Wallace M. Thompson

Ms. Jane Tolentino

The Tong Family

Dr. and Mrs. Melito M. Torres

Towson Orthopaedic Associates

Mr. and Mrs. Freddie J. Traub

Mr. and Mrs. David Uhlfelder

Mr. Vic Ulbright

Mr. and Mrs. John R. Ulshoefer

UM SJMC Department of Pathology

University of Maryland Foundation, Inc.

Dr. and Mrs. Pio G. Valle Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Vance

Dr. and Mrs. Apparao N. Vanguri

Mr. Gilberto Villanueva

The Volls

Walgreens

Ms. Sheila Walsh

Ms. Laverne R. Weaver

Mr. John E. Weininger

Mr. and Mrs. Jay H. Weiss

Mrs. Nancy L. Weitzel-Stres

Wellness Institute of Maryland, LLC

Mr. Frederick E. Wells

Ms. Margaret Wheeler

Mrs. Dorothy B. White

Ms. Kimberly L. Wihelm

Dr. and Mrs. Hans R. Wilhelmsen

Mr. and Mrs. Paul M. Wilkinson

Ms. Mary M. Willard

Mr. Robert R. Willasch

Ms. Sharon Windsor

Paul G. Wist

Mr. Roger Wittenbach

Ms. Suzanne E. Young

Barbara Zadek and Tom Moses

Ms. Susan J. Zator

J. David Zimmerman

Lori and John Zook

IN MEMORY OF
Gifts have been made in memory of the  
following individuals between July 1, 2016 and 
June 30, 2017. Donor names are listed in italics.

Artemio M. Arciaga Jr., MD
Anonymous
Mrs. Antonia A. Arciaga
Dr. and Mrs. Ruben F. Ballesteros
Dr. and Mrs. Remedios P. Baltazar
Dr. Benjamin B. Bandong and  

Dr. Dorothy B. Bandong
Mr. Edliberto R. Beltran and  

Dr. Diadema Simon-Beltran
Dr. Alfredo B. Caragay and Dr. Marieta S. Caragay
Dr. Teodoro R. Carangal
Dr. and Mrs. Jose B. Corvera
Dr. Narcisco A. DeBorja and Dr. Lilia L. DeBorja
Dr. and Mrs. Jacinto V. DeBorja
Dr. and Mrs. Benjamin V. DelCarmen
Drs. Regalado and Beatriz Dizon
Dr. and Mrs. Juan G. Gan
Ms. Christie Hodor
Knights of Columbus
Miss Rosemarie E. Liberatore
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Mannisi
Mr. and Mrs. Nepthali T. Melendres
Dr. Rogelio C. Naraval and Dr. Josefina T. Naraval
Dr. Teodulo and Dr. Wilhelmina Paglinauan
Dr. and Mrs. Pio G. Valle Jr.
Charlotte Veneracion
Wellness Institute of Maryland, LLC
Ms. Kimberly L. Wihelm
Mr. David M. Wolfe

John W. Ashworth Jr., MD
John and Sandy Ashworth

Paul, Grace, Ann and Julia Baker
The Baker Family

Kathleen T. Biemer, RN
Mr. Christopher Awalt
Dr. and Mrs. Howard K. Berg
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Brodie
Mr. Craig Carmichael
Mr. and Mrs. Thon Chotikul
Ms. Megan Cullum
Mr. and Mrs. Philip E. Cvach II
Ms. Carol Ellis
Dr. Ira L. Fedder
First Colonies Anesthesia Associates, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Fox Jr.

Ms. Victoria C. Fox
Steve and Lynn Gisriel
Karen Lynne Hacke, RN
Intralign Health
Mrs. Pamela A. Jamieson
Ms. Rose L. Lambie
Ms. Myrna Lee
Dr. and Mrs. Sheldon H. Lerman
Mr. Thom Maytas
Marcy and Frank McGillin
Michele Lynn McKee, RN
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Miskimon and Sons
Ms. Mary F. Mulvey
Mrs. Betsy Niehoff
Mr. and Mrs. Edward H. Schaffer
Mrs. Maria P. Schultz
Dr. and Mrs. Michael J. Schultz
Mrs. Jessica E. Smith, RN
St. Joseph Pathology Associates
Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Sweet
Ms. Linda Tamulonis
Mr. and Ms. Martin J. Tew
Ms. Danielle Tharp, RN
Helen and Stuart Vogel
Ms. Kimberly L. Wihelm
Ms. Lola M. Winterstein
Kim Wissman

Alexander H. Bishop III
Mrs. Ann Bishop

Catherine M. Bittner
Ms. Margaret M. Bittner

Maurice S. Bozel
Ms. Joan Bozel

Sami A. Brahim, MD
The Brahim Family
Mr. and Mrs. Harry M. Ford Jr.

Edith R. Brantigan
Mr. and Mrs. J. Bryant Brooks
Ms. Elizabeth Byram
Central Presbyterian Church
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Corey
Carol and Edward Palanker
Mrs. Maureen E. Patton
Ms. Muriel W. Trusheim

Linda Brinker
University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center 

Department of Pathology
University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center 

Laboratory

† deceased

Leonard and Phyllis AttmanMazie Greene and Rima Couzi, MD
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Anthony Brocato
Mrs. Catherine T. Brocato

Robert L. Brooks
Mrs. Robert L. Brooks

George Brouillet
Rebecca and William Kirk

Philip M. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice O. Brown Jr.

Kenneth E. Carden
Mrs. Denise Carden

Francis Collazzo
Mrs. Josephine M. Collazzo

Richard C. Colonna
Mr. Charles Brooks Jr.
The Colonna Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Robert N. Geare
Ms. Christine Griffith
Mr. Wilson N. Krahnke
Mr. and Mrs. Shawn Kramer

Alma Cook
Ms. Maureen D. Nix

Brian Cosgrove
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Aspinwall
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Cosgrove
Mrs. Pamela A. Jamieson
Mr. John Kreider
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Linkous
Ms. Mary Carol Venanzi
Patti and David Wells

Anne Crawford
Mary Crawford Perry

Lynda Cunningham
Gail P. Cunningham, MD, FACEP

Catherine Cunningham
Mr. Jack F. Ross

Helene Janice Celeste Darling
Mr. Steven A. Haffner

Joseph N. Dellacqua
Mrs. Brigida L. Dellacqua

Nancy Devoe, MD
Mrs. Penny Bollhorst
Emogene Houghtaling and Family

Joseph Dickey
Mrs. Theresa L. Dickey

Yvonne Dickow
Mr. Robert L. Brady

Carmela R. Dietz
Anonymous

David J. Downey
Rita B. Downey

Margaret B. Ellis
John Gordon Schmidt

Anna M. Fitzpatrick
Mrs. Colleen Iwanowski
Tim and Nancy McDermott

Gerald J. Flanigan
Mrs. Nancy R. Sanders

Winifred B. Flattery
Carmen and Victoria Deyesu

Olga Foreman
Archer & Greiner
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Caldwell
Mr. and Mrs. Jack R. Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Jay L. Denburg
Jodi and Jacob Freedlander
Mr. and Mrs. William Koch
The Maryland Jockey Club
Maxalia Nurseries, Inc.
Mrs. Rebecca M. Rubenstein and  

Mr. Bennett J. Leaderman

Nicholas Fortuin, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Heckman

Lawrence J. Frederick
Mrs. Patricia M. Frederick

Russell A. Geiwitz Jr.
Mr. John E. Lorenz

Robert W. Gifford
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G.C. Eads

Anthony W. Grabus
Kathie Imhoff Skehan

Mary K. Grabus
Kathie Imhoff Skehan

Rowena Greenwood
Mrs. Genevieve S. Greenwood

Rosalie D. Hagan
Mr. James D. Hagan

Daniel T. Hanley
Mrs. Mary Jane Hanley

John B. Hearn, MD
Harry C. Knipp, MD

Elizabeth J. Heether
Ms. Ann M. Heether

Paul Michael Hettchen
Anonymous

Joseph Hock III
N. L. Hock

Mrs. Mildred Hoffman
Mrs. Leigh Chapman

Donald L. Hogans
Dr. Beth B. Hogans

Thomas Imhoff
Kathie Imhoff Skehan

Mary E. Ivey
Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Biemer
Mr. and Mrs. Bolling and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Canter
Joyce Forsythe
Ms. Rose L. Lambie
Ms. Jane C. Marking
Marcy and Frank McGillin
Mr. and Mrs. Olan L. McLaughlin Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Miskimon and Sons
The Mileto Family
Ms. Virginia M. Stickel

Christian M. Kahl
Marge Brennan
Dottie Friant

Suzette Kaufmann
Mr. Lee J. Kaufmann

James Keelty Jr.
Ms. Bernadine K. Wyatt

Louise Hayes Keelty
Ms. Bernadine K. Wyatt

Louise A. Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. Brendan R. Baloh
Ms. Christina V. Bellafiore
Mr. and Mrs. M. Casey Burns
Ms. Louise Callahan
Mr. and Mrs. Dale K. DeWeese
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Dix
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Doerflein
Ms. Penny Graf
Mr. Edward Hargadon
Ms. Ellen S. Hedrick
Ms. Sandra A. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard J. Kelley
Bernie and Jo Kelley
Mr. Leonard R. Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Lautar
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis R. Leonberg

Bernard Karpers, MD Drs. Linda and Richard Adler with their children Arielle and Ethan
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Ms. Constance C. Mech
Mrs. Sarah S. Nesbitt
Ms. Dorothy J. Nyland
Ms. Maureen E. O’Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Burke H. Pieper Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert L. Reisler Jr.
Ms. Mary J. Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Taylor
Ms. Dana M. Veverka
Ms. Kathleen C. Welsh
Mr. and Mrs. Paul M. Wilkinson

Thomas and Mary Kennedy
Mrs. Anne K Steber

Mary Elizabeth Ketzner
Beth Ketzner

Bernice A. Klein
Mary and Ron Hickernell

Mary Jo and Bucky Leonard
Ms. Carolyn H. Wingate

John J. Lucas Jr.
Mrs. Madlyn Lucas Francis

Kathy Marley
BCPS North East Infants and Toddlers Program
Mr. Charles Boecker
Ms. Patricia L. Phillips

Valentina Martischewsky
Mr. Peter G. French

John E. McCann
Eric and Diane Orlinsky

Saundra M. Mendelson
Mr. Brian M. Mendelson

Jeanette B. Meredith
John Gordon Schmidt

Herbert R. Miller
Mrs. Linda L. Miller

Robert J. Mitchell
Mrs. Nancy R. Sanders

Edward Naumann
Patricia and Gary Attman
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Berg
Barbara and Paul Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Cooper
Norma and Jeff Epstein
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Fader
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Foreman
Mr. and Mrs. Brian A. Goldman
Mrs. Sandy Gordon
Hayes Financial Advisors

Ms. Ann Kahan
Ms. Debbie Morgan
Ms. Renee Piel
Mr. and Mrs. Steven M. Portney
Debbie and Stephen Satisky and Family
Mr. and Mrs. J.M. Schapiro
Mr. and Mrs. Mitch Shapiro
Ms. Cynthia G. Zimlin
Lori and John Zook

Victor Pikla
Ms. Gloria L. Diegel

Charles W. Polley Sr.
Mrs. Katharine E. Polley

Prakasa Mother
Kalpana Prakasa, MD

Dorothy E. Rosendale
Mr. and Mrs. Walter E. Bayne III
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Berg
Melvin and Mary Silwick
Joan and Rich Bradford
Mr. and Mrs. George Brune
The Colbert Family
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart L. Cummings Jr.
Ms. Kathleen E. Foster and Mr. Steven Lawrence
Klausmeier and Sons, Inc.
Receivables Outsourcing
Mr. Clifton Redmon
Ms. Teresa Reider
Kathy Reisig
Rawn Salenger, MD
Mrs. Nancy R. Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony A. Santoni
Dave and Rose Speargas
Ms. Suzanne G. Windsor

Joseph P. Sassani
Roslyn Sassani Udris

Wayne N. Schelle
Dorothy E. Neely
The Reider Family

Eileen B. Schmidt
John Gordon Schmidt

Melvin N. Siegel
Mrs. Melvin Siegel

Joseph P. Spor
Mr. Terence Comiskey

Norma Struckhoff
Laura S. Cline

Mary Jane Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Thompson Jr.

Tanya Torres
Dr. and Mrs. Melito M. Torres

Erma H. Wade
Barbara W. Menegatti

Eleanor R. Wagner
Patti and David Wells

Robert Waltz
Mr. Michael K. Waltz

Charlotte S. Weir
Susan M. Currence, BSN, RN, CWON

Francis E. Weir
Susan M. Currence, BSN, RN, CWON

David Welker
Anonymous
Alyson Bishop
Franklin & Prokopik
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Frederick
Larry and Lin Hastings and Family
Mr. James Hofmann
Kevin and Leslie Hollins
Ms. Susan B. Martin
Theresa Smith

Virginia S. Widomski
Mr. Stanley W. Widomski

Michele Wilson
The Volls

Ruth E. Wirtz 
Ms. Ingeborg Yeich
Ms. Diane H. York

Brittany Wood 
Mr. and Mrs. Bartlett W. Lopez

IN HONOR OF
Gifts have been made In honor of the  
following individuals between July 1, 2016  
and June 30, 2017. Donor names are listed  
in italics.

Chron Peterson
Mr. William H. McGeachy

Fouad Abbas, MD
Ms. Kathleen S. Kablis

Tolani Abdulkadir, MD
Ms. Rosemary Mukira

Linda G. Adler, MD
Most Reverend William C. Newman†
Mark Shulman, DDS

† deceased

Dave Anderson, Phil Hoag, Bill Doxanas and Bob BouseSatyam Chary, MDDrs. Linda and Richard Adler with their children Arielle and Ethan
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Ayman Akkad, MD
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Althoff
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Hicks
Mrs. Christine Kurgan
Mr. Francis X. Votta

Mahmood Alikhan, MD
Ms. Arnita L. Antrum-Makel
The Aronhalt Family
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph K. Darr Jr.
Ms. Ines DiPaolo
Mr. and Mrs. Jay L. Fowler
Mrs. Margaret M. Hummel
Mr. and Mrs. Francis J. LeMire
Ms. Dolores Mikulski
Ms. Elizabeth R. Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Francis E. Sliwka Jr.
Ms. Suzanne E. Young

Jill I. Allbritton, MD
Mrs. Anna Graham

Robert J. Ancona, MD
Drs. Miriam Cohen and Alan B. Cohen
Mr. Joseph S. Emmerich Jr.
Ms. Barbara J. Maher
Mark Shulman, DDS

Miss Martha T. Antkowiak†
Ms. Adele A. Wilzack, RN, MS

Ms. Michele Ashmead
Mr. Lawrence B. Keyser

Nancy K. Bailowitz, MD
Ms. Harriet F. Rubinson

Emma G. Baird
Mr. Lawrence B. Keyser

Sonia Baker, MD
Mr. Benedicto R. Borja
Charlotte E. Davies, PhD
Mr. and Mrs. Jay L. Fowler

Linda F. Barr, MD
Mr. Duane K. Fraver
Mrs. Christine Kurgan

Marc L. Beck, MD
Mr. Patrick G. Clisham

David Bender
Anonymous

Marilyn H. Bennett, MD
Ms. Gail P. Collins

Martha Benson, Pa-C
Mr. Gilberto Villanueva

Howard K. Berg, MD
Ms. Lori B. Armstrong
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Barry
Elayne and Gerald Berg
Mr. Patrick G. Clisham
Mrs. Margaret M. Hummel
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Phillips
Joan and William Thompson

Steven M. Berlin, MD
Ms. Kathleen S. Kablis
Mrs. Cathy L. Miller

Timothy Bessent, MD
Ms. Velma E. Bessent

Annie W. Bishai, MD
Mr. Naixiang Liang

Mari Blackburn, DO
Mr. Guy Cager
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin McLaughlin

David P. Boersma, MD
Ms. Margaret A. Scarff
Ms. Madonna M. Schmidt

Michael J. Boss, MD
Ms. Mary F. Rosendale

Jerry Bowman
Anonymous

Jeffrey T. Brodie, MD
The Mondells

Jill Brown
Frank and Colette Morris

Monica A. Buescher McClamrock, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Curt J. Ohler

Suzanne M. Caccamese, MD
Mrs. Patricia M. Siegelbaum

Francis X. Carmody Sr., MD
Mr. and Mrs. James G. Guidera
Ms. Jeanne B. Hansen
Mr. and Mrs. Donald P. Hoster
Mr. and Mrs. Lynford M. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Francis J. Meagher
Ms. Virginia C. Peters
Ms. Ida M. Poteet
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence F. Stevenson

Frank J. Catanzariti, MD
Anne Giannelli
Mr. Dennis P. Malone
Mr. James R. Spriggs

Sydney Cattell
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen K. Dyal

Lillian Ceballos, MD
Ms. Janice A. Odonnell
Mr. Mark A. Schlichter
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Searle

Barbara Chambers
Anonymous

Leigh Chapman
Mark Shulman, DDS
Mr. Wallace M. Thompson
Mrs. Patricia J. Troyer

Satyam V. Chary, MD
Mark Shulman, DDS
Dr. and Mrs. Apparao N. Vanguri

Eris Chorney
Mr. and Mrs. Michael W. Berey
Ms. Tami M. Bloom
Mr. and Mrs. Marc K. Cassel
Shelley and Neal Cierler and Family
Mr. and Mrs. J. Michael DeBow
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dobres
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Eichler
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan L. Goodman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Goodman
Lynn and Gary Greenberg
Ms. Mindy Kay
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Leaf
Mr. Richard Maltz
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald M. Rothstein
Risa and Alvin Schuster
Ms. Diana K. Sipe
Caren and John Stahl
Ms. Virginia M. Stickel
Ted and Lynn Weisberg
Ms. Mindelle Wexler

Rahim Chowdhury
Anonymous

Susie N. Chung, MD
Ms. Courtney S. Muller

Jason R. Citron, MD
Anonymous
Ms. Darby P. Aumen
Ms. Gail P. Collins
Mrs. Dixie C. Gullick Goburn
Mr. and Mrs. E. S. Matsui
Mr. William H. McGeachy
Mr. and Mrs. Howard L. Miskimon
Ms. Sushilaben D. Patel

Sam Wells, Chris McCarthy and Chris Vohrer Frances Forte, RN, Libby Liberatore, RN, and Art Serpick, MD
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J. Douglas Clarke, MD
Ms. Shirley W. Richard

Timothy P. Codd, MD
Mr. and Mrs. John Butt
Catherine and Patrick Goles
Mrs. Rose Mary Kane

Andrea Collerius, MD
Ms. Gail P. Collins

Julie A. Colodonato, MD
Ms. Joann E. Donatelli-Wachter
Ms. Nina I. Scherr
Ms. Kathleen J. Spivak

LaTrica K. Cook, MD
Ms. Odell W. Brown

Christopher C. Costa, MD
Mrs. Mary Jane Hanley
Michele Lynn McKee, RN

Rima Couzi, MD
The Berkowitz II Foundation, Inc.
Ms. Darby P. Aumen
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold G. Cohen
Ms. Gail P. Collins
Mrs. Dixie C. Gullick Goburn
Ms. Rose Marie McCabe
Mr. and Mrs. Howard L. Miskimon
Rosemary and Chirantan Mukhopadhyay
Ms. Shari L. Murrow-Smoot
Ms. Janice A. Odonnell
Mr. and Mrs. Tong-Man Ong
Ms. Ida M. Poteet
Mr. and Mrs. David Purtell
Ms. Susan D. Silberman
Helen and Stuart Vogel
Ms. Mary M. Willard

Gail P. Cunningham, MD, FACEP
Joy and Robin Goldman
Catherine and Patrick Goles
Ms. Lois Hodes
Jill and Jay Huey
Most Reverend William C. Newman†
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Thompson Jr.

Michael D. Dabbah, MD
Ms. Clarasteen B. Carter
Rev. Janice E. Leith
Mr. Naixiang Liang
Ms. Jeanne Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Newman

David F. Dalury, MD
Ms. Rukhsana N. Ali
Mr. Robert L. Brady
Robert and Emily Brown
Ms. Marilyn C. Buedel
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold G. Cohen
Mr. Jack B. Dunn IV
Ms. Mary A. Hubbard
Mr. and Ms. Charles Hutchins
Mr. Douglas D. Jemal
Mrs. Christine Kurgan
Martin and Ann Paul
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald F. Rebbel
Mr. and Mrs. Wilmer J. Sauerbrey
Ms. Treva R. Shields
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Thompson Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Jay H. Weiss

Mikel D. Daniels, MD
Ms. Arnita L. Antrum-Makel

Ajit Das, MD
Kathy Reisig

Mr. Pankaj Dave
Ms. Catherine E. Wilson

William C. Deloriers
Mr. Joseph L. Stefanski

Michele R. DeMusis, MD
Ms. Ann B. Fisch
Mr. Michael A. Gunn
Rebecca and William Kirk

Alvin J. Detterline, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Chattin

Daniel D. Dietrick, MD
Dieter and Thea Bauer
Mr. John S. Broadbent
Jill and Jay Huey
Mr. Eric G. Kron
Mr. William D. McCluskey
Mr. Patrick Simpson and Mrs. Patricia A. Tantum
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Thompson Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan E. Tinkler

Vincent A. DiPietro, MD
Anonymous
Ms. Dorothea B. Horsey
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin McLaughlin
Rosemary and Chirantan Mukhopadhyay
Mr. Roger Wittenbach

David Djajaputra
Anonymous

Michael N. Drossner, MD
Mrs. Dorothy B. White

James W. Eagan Jr., MD
Ms. Lois Hodes

Carol Ellis
Engage In Depth

Deborah A. Englert, MD
Mr. James A. Demarco

John H. Eppler Jr., MD
Ms. Queen E. Davis
Ms. Brenda Davis

Laura Erdman, MD
Mrs. Carol Burton

Ira L. Fedder, MD
Mrs. Carol Burton
Ms. Barbara A. Dingedahl
Catherine and Patrick Goles
Mrs. Christine Kurgan
Donald W. Mahala
Mr. Joseph L. Stefanski
Mr. Francis X. Votta

R. C. Stewart Finney Jr., MD
Anonymous
Mr. Rocco J. Battaglia
Ms. Joan H. Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Berger
Mr. and Mrs. Ascanio S. Boccuti
Ms. Marilyn C. Buedel
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Cook III
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. D’Anna
Mr. Samuel L. Durphy
Mr. and Mrs. Redmond C. Finney
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence E. Gowl Sr.
Stuart and Katie Gray
Mr. Ned Hanna Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank P. Lafata
Ms. Forrest Litvin-Hall
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Mullan
Dr. and Mrs. Wayne Reichman
Ms. Mary F. Rosendale
The Honorable and Mrs. James T. Smith Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Melito M. Torres
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Ulshoefer

Eric Fisher, MD
Ms. Mary A. Hubbard
Allan and Abby Richmond

Julia Flukinger, MD
The Women’s Club of Glyndon, Inc.

† deceased

Jason Marx, MD, Kevin Powderly and Andrea Marx, MDAlma Lynch-Nyhan, MD
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Joshua S. Forman, MD
Mr. Steven A. Haffner
Ms. Lois Hodes
Mr. Paul D. Kadin
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Klebrowski
Mr. Gary P. Miller
Mr. William W. Pheil

Mark H. Fraiman, MD
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Manning Jr.
Mr. Bruce J. Mattheiss
Mr. Gary P. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Erik M. Oosterwijk

Our Sons: Ahron and Jackson Frankel
Drs. Neal and Trina Frankel

Neal Frankel, DO
Mr. and Mrs. Jay J. Morstein
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan E. Tinkler

Yousuf A. Gaffar, MD
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Barry
Mrs. Mary C. D’Ambrogi
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Hicks
Ms. Gloria J. Leonard
Mr. Naixiang Liang
Mr. and Mrs. E. S. Matsui
Mr. and Mrs. Lorenz Nowack
Mr. Robert A. Zeman

James Gammie, MD
Anonymous
Ms. Mary F. Rosendale

Lisa Gaskill
Anonymous

Dottie Gaylin
Anonymous

Neil D. Goldberg, MD
James and Suzanne Bartkowiak
Mr. John S. Broadbent
Mr. and Mrs. Jayson Folus
Mrs. Hella I. Groves
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Kaufman Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Curt J. Ohler
Mr. and Mrs. W. Girard Schwessinger Jr.
Mrs. Shirley T. Thompson

Mark D. Gonze, MD
Mr. Kenneth A. Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. W. Girard Schwessinger Jr.

Helen Gordon, MD
Ms. Tina A. Lees
Ms. Shari L. Murrow-Smoot

Harold Graul
Mr. Thomas A. Graul

Jin Gu, MD
Mrs. Denise Carden
Carmen and Victoria Deyesu
Ms. Lois Hodes
Mrs. Gail Kandel
Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Meyer Jr.
Ms. Laverne R. Weaver

Thomas Guarnieri, MD
Ms. Kathleen S. Kablis

Charles A. Haile, MD
Ms. Marilyn C. Buedel

Timothy Edward Herlihy, MD
Mrs. Anna Graham
John Gordon Schmidt
Mr. James R. Spriggs
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel R. Wells III

Glen Hessinger, MD
Catherine and Patrick Goles

Dylan T. Higgins
Mr. Lawrence B. Keyser

Lois K. Hodes
Mr. James L. Reigle Sr.

Peter J. Horneffer, MD, FACS
Mr. Gilberto Villanueva

Richard L. Huslig, MD
Mr. Gordon P. Goetz
Mr. Burton R. Sirkis

Mohammed Iqbal, MD
Ms. Daphne G. Profili
Kathy Reisig

Preetam Jolepalem, MD
Ms. Mary A. Hull

Barry Josephs, MD
Mrs. Jane B. Clemmens
Charlotte E. Davies, PhD
Ms. Helen O. McGill
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Sobus

Gail Kandel
Barbara Zadek and Tom Moses

The Honorable Francis X. Kelly, Jr.
L.D. Dryden Jr. Charitable Foundation, Inc.
University of Maryland Baltimore Foundation, Inc.
University of Maryland Foundation, Inc.
Mrs. Julie Cawley
Mr. Jack B. Dunn IV
Mr. and Mrs. Barry P. Gossett
Dr. and Mrs. Jay A. Perman
Drs. Melissa & Roger Schneider and Family
Mark Shulman, DDS

Ann M. Kennedy
Ms. Carol A. Curran
Mrs. and Mr. Mary L. Heid
Reverend Joseph L. Muth Jr.
Tom and Terry Nunan
Mark Shulman, DDS

Aminur R. Khan, MD
Mr. Michael Schwartzberg

Francis Khoo, MD
Mr. Duane K. Fraver

Christopher R. Koltz, MD
Mr. James A. Demarco
Ms. Delores M. Ellis
Ms. Mary A. Hull
Monsignor J. Bruce Jarboe
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Manning Jr.

Janis A. Lacovara, MD
Mrs. Patricia M. Siegelbaum

Michael E. Langbaum, MD
Ms. Gail P. Collins
Kathy Reisig

John G. Lavin, MD
Mr. and Mrs. John Butt

Sheldon H. Lerman, MD
Ms. Carol Calhoun

Evangelos C. Lignos, MD
Ms. Rose Marie McCabe
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin McLaughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Lorenz Nowack

Pamela Y. Lin, MD
Rosemary and Chirantan Mukhopadhyay

Maria Breschi Lombardo
Ms. Susan Flanigan Conrad
Ms. Carol A. Curran
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Kneeshaw
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Pollack
Mark Shulman, DDS

Erica Sauer, RN, Lenora Hall, RN, Kearston Schmidt, RN, Patrick Riel DeVera,  
Judy Stasuk, RN and Danielle Torre, RN

Sister Evelyn Grudza, OSF blesses The Faith Marguerite Kelly Welcome Center
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Richard A. Mackey Jr., MD
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Manning Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin McLaughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Howard L. Miskimon
Mr. and Mrs. Erik M. Oosterwijk
Mr. Michael Schwartzberg

Mankind
Mr. Harshadbhai C. Patel

Tara Marques
Anonymous

Jason Marx, MD
Ms. Queen E. Davis
Ms. Brenda Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold J. Gerber
Mr. Joseph L. Stefanski
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan E. Tinkler

Paul C. McAfee, MD, MBA
Ms. Marilyn C. Buedel
Mrs. Dubra S. Bustard
The Fox Family of Hagerstown, MD
Ms. Carol E. Rupp
Mr. Stephen N. Spence

Mark G. Midei, MD
Mr. Thomas L. Hoffman

Sister Patricia Moore
Mr. and Mrs. George Kibler

Susan Morgan
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Cook III

Francis H. Morris, MD
Ms. Barbara Brand and Mr. Bruce I. Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Cook III
Ms. Mary A. Hubbard
Mrs. Patricia A. Lavenstein
Mr. Nicholas Louloudis
Kathy Reisig
Mr. Burton R. Sirkis

Brian D. Mulliken, MD
Ms. Susan Flanigan Conrad
Mrs. Ann F. Kleiber
Michael Richardson

Joseph B. Murphy, MD, FRCS
Mr. William H. McGeachy
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Shaul
Dr. Frederick G. Smith

Meredith Nachbahr, MD
Nichole, Dimitri and Penelope Komninos

Shannon Nagy, CRNP
Rebecca and William Kirk

Grace A. Neal
Anonymous

Zina Novak, MD
Mrs. Margaret M. Hummel

Birhane G. Oljira, MD
Kathy Reisig

Louis M. Panlilio, MD
Mrs. Virginia A. Cook

Savannah Pearl
Anonymous
Ms. Mary P. Dorzey
Ms. Jayne T. Lyons
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Thompson

Carol Perry
Anonymous

Daniel B. Plotnick, MD
Mr. Steven A. Sless

Kwasi Poku, MD
Ms. Daphne G. Profili
Kathy Reisig

Stephen H. Pollock, MD
Anonymous
Ms. Arnita L. Antrum-Makel
Mrs. Ann Bishop
Ms. Marilyn C. Buedel
Mr. Kenneth A. Cooper
Mr. Kenneth R. Coughlin
Mr. James A. Demarco
Mr. Samuel L. Durphy
Mr. Christopher L. Frederick
Mr. Johnny W. Guy
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Lewis Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Mullan
The Honorable and Mrs. James T. Smith Jr.
Marv Stocker
Mr. Roger Wittenbach

Neena Rao, MD
Ms. Allison E. Grooms

Patricia Rawlins, MD
Ms. Catherine E. Wilson

Meera A. Rawtani, MD
Ms. Rosemary Mukira
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Mullan
Mr. and Mrs. Harry F. Page

Paul R. Ringelman, MD
Ms. Marilyn C. Buedel
Ms. Susan F. Ramzy
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Ryan Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Jay H. Weiss
Ms. Jeaneen E. Wingate
Ms. Suzanne E. Young

Brett D. Roberts, MD
Mary Bradley
Mr. Christopher L. Frederick
Mr. Werner Hauger
Mrs. Ann F. Kleiber
Mrs. Patricia A. Lavenstein
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace S. Lippincott

Ethan Rogers, MD
Anonymous
Jill and Jay Huey
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Miskimon and Sons
Ms. Adrienne G. Rogers

Steven Ronson, MD
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Carroll
Carol Coughlin
Ms. Gloria J. Leonard
Mr. Naixiang Liang
Ms. Ida M. Poteet

Atena M. Rosak, MD
Mr. Thomas E. Clifton
Mary Jo and Larry Huber
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Klebrowski
Jim and Shirley Lindsey
Dr. Margaret A. Lynch-Nyhan
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Rose

Leonora E. Rose
Mrs. Dorothy M. Stearns

Andrew D. Rosenstein, MD
Jill and Jay Huey
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin McLaughlin
Mr. and Mrs. George Pytash
Michael Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Freddie J. Traub

Courtney Rosenthal, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold J. Gerber
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan E. Tinkler

Judith Pratt Rossiter, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan E. Tinkler

Gerald M. Rothstein
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Chorney

† deceased

St. Francis of Assisi Chapel, dedicated in loving memory of Carmen J. and 
Theresa R. Deyesu

Helen Gordon, MD and Walt Furlong
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Mark G. Saba, MD
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Carroll
Mr. Kenneth A. Cooper
Ms. Delores M. Ellis
Mrs. Mary Jane Hanley
Mr. Richard E. Hook IV
Mr. Joel D. Maya Maruri
Mr. Thomas R. Ritzel
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ruppel
Ms. Shirley F. Smith
The Honorable and Mrs. James T. Smith Jr.

Rawn Salenger, MD
Mr. Kenneth R. Coughlin
Mrs. Ann F. Kleiber
Ms. Mary F. Rosendale
Mr. Ronald W. Rye
Mr. Steven A. Sless

Arpit Saluja, MD
Mrs. Patricia A. Lavenstein

Ronald D. Schechter, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Hicks
Mr. and Mrs. Frank P. Lafata
Mr. and Mrs. E. S. Matsui
Mr. Gilberto Villanueva

Richard Schraeder Jr., MD
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin G. Byrnes
Carol Coughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Harold W. Diehl Jr.
Mr. Robert M. Dipietro
Ms. Karen Doyle
Jill and Jay Huey
Ms. Mary A. Hull
Mrs. Gail Kandel
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Klebrowski
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Manning Jr.
Mr. Thomas J. Quinn

David Schroder, MD
Mr. and Mrs. John Butt
Mr. Werner Hauger
Mrs. Rose Mary Kane
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Lewis Jr.
Mr. James E. Neubauer
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald F. Rebbel
Ms. Sharon Windsor

Michael J. Schultz, MD, FACS
Anonymous (3) 
Ms. Naomi Amsterdam
Ms. Darby P. Aumen
Steven R. Axe, MD

Ms. Kathryn P. Bailey
Mrs. Norma E. Beddows
Jody Berg
The Berkowitz II Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Ms. Edel S. Blumberg
Ms. Patricia A. Bowler
Ms. Barbara A. Brown-Cavallaro
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Chorney
Ms. Leigh Cochrane
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold G. Cohen
Ms. Gail P. Collins
Ms. Shellee H. Degangi
Cheryl Dougherty
Ms. Karen Doyle
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin L. Dworkin
Lynn-Steven and Phillips Engelke
Ms. Rebecca English
Ms. Judith E. Forman
Mary B. French
Gilman and Bedigian, LLC
Ms. Jackie Glassgold
Ms. Susan M. Gnacyk
Mrs. Dixie C. Gullick Goburn
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey J. Goldman
Louise Kovens Goodman
Larry D. Gray
Stewart Greenebaum
Ms. Allison E. Grooms
Mrs. Joan H. Harrell
N. L. Hock
Ms. Lois Hodes
Hoffberger Family Philanthropies
Jill and Jay Huey
Mr. and Ms. Charles Hutchins
Mrs. Rose Mary Kane
Ms. Patricia A. Kangieser
Mrs. Ann Sweeney Kopelson
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard A. Kopelson
Judith S. Kremen
Ms. Eileen F. Lamasa
Ms. Rose L. Lambie
Ms. Gloria J. Leonard
Paula and Donald Mazor
Ms. Rose Marie McCabe
Ms. Mary M. McKinney
Ms. Dorothy K. Merker
Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Meyer Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Miskimon and Sons
Ms. Donna C. Monius
Rosemary and Chirantan Mukhopadhyay
Ms. Shari L. Murrow-Smoot
Joseph and Linda Napora

Amy Sue and Paul Wye Nochumowitz
Mr. and Mrs. Tong-Man Ong
Ms. Sushilaben D. Patel
Martin and Ann Paul
Ms. Ida M. Poteet
Mr. and Mrs. David Purtell
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Ryan Jr.
Penny and Joe Schmidt
Mrs. Patricia M. Siegelbaum
Ms. Susan D. Silberman
Ms. Shirley F. Smith
Ms. Rebecca F. Tucker
Mr. and Mrs. David Uhlfelder
Helen and Stuart Vogel
Ms. Metta L. Wagner
Ms. Cynthia G. Zimlin

Jorge C. Secada-Lovio, MD
Mrs. Ann F. Kleiber

Sharon Selke
Anonymous

Nicole Severson
Anonymous

Sue Shaner
Anonymous

Megan E. Shimkaveg, MD
Kathy Reisig

Jani S. Shuchi, MD
Kathy Reisig

Kenneth Sibila, MD
Ms. Lori B. Armstrong
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin McLaughlin

Marc H. Siegelbaum, MD
Mrs. Albert W. Best Jr.
Mr. Gordon P. Goetz
Catherine and Patrick Goles
Mr. and Mrs. E. S. Matsui
Mr. and Mrs. Howard L. Miskimon
Ms. Courtney S. Muller
Mr. Randall B. Reynolds
Ms. Madonna M. Schmidt
Mrs. Patricia M. Siegelbaum

Stuart Silberg
Jill and Jay Huey

James K. Smolev, MD
Ms. Mary E. Smith

Thomas B. Smyth, MD
Ms. Marilyn C. Buedel
Mr. E. Douglas Carton

Anthony Giulio, Aldo Iacono, MD, and Christine Iacono Father Ronald Zoubek and Maria Lombardo, RN
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Michael Schultz, MD and his granddaughter Claudia Brooke

Mr. and Mrs. Henry J. Fischer
Frank and Gretchen A. Kimmel
Most Reverend William C. Newman†
James G. Rallo
Mr. and Mrs. W. Girard Schwessinger Jr.
Mr. Patrick Simpson and Mrs. Patricia A. Tantum
Mr. and Mrs. Francis E. Sliwka Jr.
Joan and William Thompson
Patti and David Wells
Dr. and Mrs. Hans R. Wilhelmsen

Lawrence J. Snyder, MD
Mr. John S. Broadbent
Mr. Walter Narowanski Jr.

Marc Sokolow, MD
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Barry
Mr. Louis D. Griffin
Mrs. Lillian F. McKinstry
Mr. Stanley W. Widomski

Robert H. Solof Jr., MD
Mr. and Mrs. Francis J. Meagher

Cynthia M. Soriano, MD
Mr. Duane K. Fraver

St. Joseph Hospital School of Nursing  
Class of 1966

Stephanie and Paul Finkelstein

David S. Stampfer, MD
Michael Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ruppel

Shelby J. Stewart, MD
Carol Coughlin
Jill and Jay Huey

Anna M. Sturtevant
Jeffrey and Stephanie Sturtevant

Henry S. Sun, MD
Mr. Benedicto R. Borja
Ms. Sharon Burns
Mr. Kenneth R. Coughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold J. Gerber
Mr. Ronald W. Rye
Mr. Joseph L. Stefanski

Mohan Suntha, MD, MBA
Drs. Melissa & Roger Schneider and Family
Mr. Joseph L. Stefanski

Khosrow Tabassi, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold J. Gerber

David R. Tabb, MD
Ms. Shellee H. Degangi
Mr. and Mrs. Henry V. Wagner Jr.

Scott J. Tarantino, MD
Ms. Chip Rouse

Savannah Thompson
Joe and Jessica Harrington
Angela M. Kratz, RN
Sabina and Freddie Lahourcade
The Sands Family
Kristen Thompson

Karen Tomcho
Drs. Kevin and Judith Rossiter

Robert T. Turner, MD
Mr. Jerome T. Ferguson
Ms. Penny Graf
Ms. Mary A. Hubbard
James G. Rallo
Mr. John E. Weininger

Nancy Tuttle
Anonymous

University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center  
2 Central

Anonymous
Ms. Forrest Litvin-Hall
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Ulshoefer

University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center  
Cancer Institute Staff

Cheryl Dougherty
J. David Zimmerman

University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center  
Cardiac Department

The Gaburick Family

University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center  
Cardiac Surgery Unit

Mr. and Mrs. Ascanio S. Boccuti

University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center 
Nurses

Mrs. Anita Priddy

University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center 
Pediatrics Department

The Tong Family

University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center 
Radiation Oncology Department

Dr. Beth B. Hogans

University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center 
Staff

Stacy L. C. Boyle, RN, BS, BSN, MS

University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical Center 
Volunteer Department

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald J. Stank

Benjamin Vanlandingham, MD
Ms. Eileen Yoffe

Vascular Surgery Associates, LLC
Sharon Davlin

Timothy Walters, MD
Ms. Delores M. Ellis
Ms. Mary P. Kanaras
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Savitz
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan E. Tinkler

David M. Wheeler, MD
Ms. Margaret Wheeler

Mike Whiteleather
Anonymous

Jenette L. Wiesner
Mr. Lawrence B. Keyser

Courtney Wilson
Nichole, Dimitri and  

Penelope Komninos

Richard D. Winakur, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald F. Rebbel
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Sobus

Bruce S. Wolock, MD
Mrs. Anna Graham
Mr. and Mrs. W. Girard Schwessinger Jr.

Tina M. Woodburn, MD
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Barry

Sherwin Yoffe
Ms. Eileen Yoffe

Gary A. Yurow, MD
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Kaufman Sr.

Syed S. H. Zaidi, MD
Mrs. Ann F. Kleiber

Alfonso P. Zalduondo, MD
Ms. Mary E. Baker
Ms. Brenda Davis
Ms. Queen E. Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Frank P. Lafata

Ruthann T. Zern, MD
Helen and Stuart Vogel

Ray Daue, Steve Sebasic, Liz Rhode and Mark Shulman, DDS
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UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND 
ST. JOSEPH MEDICAL CENTER

Our Mission
UM St. Joseph Medical Center will be guided by our Catholic health care tradition 
of loving service and compassionate care. As an integral member of University 
of Maryland Medical System, we provide access to a full spectrum of health care 
services that improves the health of the communities we serve.

Our Vision
UM St. Joseph Medical Center, guided by our Catholic health care values, will be 
known for our ability to deliver the highest quality, innovative and coordinated 
care for the communities we serve.

Our Values
UM St. Joseph Medical Center embraces a mission of loving service and 
compassionate care for all regardless of ability to pay. Our core values are 
Reverence, Integrity, Compassion, Excellence and Stewardship.


